
Meeting between Cllr Cuthbertson from Shilton Parish council and Cllr Squire from Brize Norton Parish 

Council 

Thursday 15th February 5:00pm at the Shilton Village Room 

Present 
 

Cllr Cuthbertson, Cllr Squire, Alison Riseley (clerk)  

1 Regarding the Quarry at Stonelands/ Burford Road which is in the 
parish of Shilton, but borders Brize Norton, the OCC extension 
has been asked to consider an extension of the quarry lease from 
2024-2034.   
 
Suggestions as to traffic management were to 

a)  cut foliage at the junction at Stonelands to improve sight 
lines. 

b) Improve the junction onto the A40, to minimise traffic 
flow including a left had acceleration lane and a 
suggestion that there is no right turn (lorries would have 
to continue onto the Windmill Roundabout and return 
West along the A40 to use the slip road) 

c) Improve the Burford Road from the quarry to the A40, 
including passing places/ laybys 

d) Install a cycle track/ footpath as part of the  
reinstatement   

 
David Wilson Homes are already including an extension to the 
Country Park in their planning application at Swinbrook park 
extension including pathways etc.  It was considered important 
that the new housing estate should be integrated with the 
surrounding estates and not be built in isolation. 
 
It was believed that the eventual reclamation would be as arable 
farmland and leased to a local farmer. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Clerk to arrange a 
meeting with the 
Quarry manager 
between 8-12 
March, 
(preferably 
Tuesday 13th or 
Thursday 8th) 
 
Cllr Cuthbertson 
to send contact 
details of liaison 
at the quarry to 
clerk. 

2 Shilton have almost completed their Neighbourhood Plan.   
 
Questions were posed regarding the CRTBO (Community Right to 
Buy Order).  Brize Norton have highlighted potential employment 
land whereas Shilton Parish’s focus was more on development 
land.  Do WODC recognise drawn boundaries and do they give 
any more protection or rights?  
 
Cllr Cuthbertson invited Cllr Squire to their next Consultation on 
Thursday 23rd at Shilton Village Hall between 10-4 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr Squire to 
attend Shilton 
Parish 
consultation  

 

The meeting adjourned at 5:50pm. 


